
POLÍTICA YA CON TSI-TSI-KI FÉLIX  
FCC REPORT – FIRST QUARTER 2021

STATION KORO HAS ASCERTAINED THAT THE 
FOLLOWING ISSUES ARE MATTERS OF CONCERN TO 

THE COMMUNITY IT SERVES:

1.                  NATIONAL POLITICS
2.                  ECONOMY
3.                  LATINOS & COMMUNITY
4.                  LATIN AMERICAN ISSUES
5.                  PUBLIC SAFETY
6.                  HEALTH CARE
7.                  IMMIGRATION
8.                  EDUCATION
9.                  RELIGION



1.- NATIONAL / POLITICS
Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 123 
/ Segment # 2
When: January 3rd. 2021  (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 10' 
58"
Description of program

From the impeachment of President Trump, to a showdown 
in the Supreme Court, to a historic election with 
record voting numbers, 2020 was packed with news that 
shocked the world of politics.
Our correspondent in the White House Rafael Sánchez 
Cruz prepared a report on the matter.

Undoubtedly the most observed issue by the Latino 
community of the next administration in its first 
hundred days in addition to the handling of the 
pandemic by covid 19 will be "immigration. The lawyer 
Luis Paoli, former immigration prosecutor, spoke about 
the issue in politics already.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 124 
/ Segment # 1
When: January 11th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 11' 
47"
Description of program

This week, the 2020 presidential election process would 
come to an end on Wednesday, January 6, with the 
certification by the Congress of the electoral college 
votes, which would seal the victory of Joe Biden after 
the November 3 elections. A formal act that for more 
than two centuries had passed without problems, however 
hours before the meeting of the lower house, the Senate 
and Vice President Pence, Donald Trump gave a long 
speech where at the end he harangued his base to go 
drink The capitol. They obeyed and the country and the 



world witnessed another historic day like so many other 
unfortunates of the last 4 years.
Rafael Sánchez-Cruz made the count and why of what 
happened.

On the other hand, the Democratic federal congressman 
from New Jersey Albio Sires recounted his experience 
inside the Capitol last Wednesday.

Also to analyze the issues that occurred this week, we 
welcome Marco Davis who is the President and Chief 
Executive Officer of the Congressional Hispanic Caucus 
Institute based in Washington D.C.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 125 
/ Segment # 1
When: January 17th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 09' 
46"
Description of program

This week, the images of the shielding of the capitol 
and surrounding areas in the capital of the country and 
the arrival of the national guard and personnel from 
all federal agencies that exceed the imagination 
because there are more troops in the district of 
Columbia than in Iran and Afghanistan gave around the 
world while at the same time vice president Pence 
denied the petition to invoke the 25th amendment and 
then congress would initiate the proceedings for a 
second trial of Donald Trump. That at least in the 
lower house was confirmed on Wednesday afternoon.
Times never seen before in the most divided country we 
know. In a climate of tension after being known by the 
same capitol police that the pro-trump insurgents 
planned to "form a perimeter" and assassinate Democrats 
who try to break the line.
We talked about this and more from the legal point of 
view with the constitutional lawyer angel loyal from 
Miami Florida.



Another piece of news that generated stupor across the 
country was the warning from the federal bureau of 
investigations that supporters of President Donald 
Trump plan to carry out "armed demonstrations" in all 
50 state capitals and in Washington, D.C. In the days 
leading up to President-elect Joe Biden's inauguration 
on January 20.
National Guard in A.D.
Faced with the possibility of Trump supporters 
launching another attack on the capitol, more than 
25,000 members of the National Guard were deployed.
Our correspondent Yamile Arango in Denver, Colorado 
expanded on this.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 125 
/ Segment # 3
When: January 17th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 07' 
03"
Description of program

On the other hand, one of the news that drew everyone's 
attention as the YouTube platform suspended on Tuesday 
the channel of the president of the United States, 
Donald Trump, alleging an alleged violation of its 
policies regarding issues such as incitement to 
violence and to hate.
The event adds to the definitive suspension last Friday 
of the president's twitter account. Facebook and 
Instagram also removed the president's account until at 
least the end of his term. Likewise, amazon.Com 
suspended parler, a social network of around 4 million 
conservatives.
We talked about this and more with Rodrigo Villarreal 
president of corpimages.Net.



Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 126 
/ Segment # 1
When: January 24th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 13' 
25"
Description of program

In the most armored city on the planet, Joe Biden takes 
office as 46th President of the United States and 
Kamala Harris becomes the first woman to assume the 
office of vice-president. The first 100 days to fulfill 
hundreds of campaign promises has begun. But what 
challenges does Biden face in topics like health, 
economy, immigration and more?
We talked about this and more with Virginia Senator Tim 
Kaine.

On the other hand, our correspondent at the White House 
Rafael Sánchez-Cruz tells us about some of the 
executive orders that will enter into effect during the 
first 10 days of the Biden administration, which 
include:
-The revocation of the prohibition of traveling in 
various predominantly Muslim countries.
-Reincorporation to the Paris agreement on climate 
change.
-Extending the limits related to the pandemic on 
evictions and payments of student loans.
-Issuing a mandate on the use of the toilet for federal 
property and interstate travel.
-Order agencies to find out how to gather the children 
separated from their families after crossing the 
border.
It also plans to send a broad immigration legislation 
providing a path to citizenship for 11 million people 
living illegally in the country. Together with his 
promise to vaccinate 100 million americans against 
coronavirus in its first 100 days.

We also interviewed a Guatemalan and North american 
woman who has already become the new deputy director of 



communications at The White House. She is Pili Tobar 
who was born in Florida, recently worked with Senator 
Chuck Shummer and also with the non profit organization 
America's voice.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 126 
/ Segment # 3
When: January 24th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 05' 
58"
Description of program

Donald trump has been in Mar-a-lago since Wednesday, 
January 20th, however his name still rises in the 
country's capital and is that the word "Impeachment" 
will weigh in the life of the millionaire who came to 
the White House. But what will happen now in the Senate 
after the reception of the so-called impeachment 
approved by the majority in the lower house? 
Constitutionalist attorney Rafael Peñalver talk to us 
from Miami.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 127 
/ Segment # 1
When: January 31st. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 15' 
45"
Description of program

This week we continue to experience the worst of the 
covid-19 pandemic. Unfortunately, we are expected to 
reach 500,000 deaths from covid-19 in the coming weeks. 
This at the same time that the CDC announced that it is 
safe to return to school if the proper measures are 
taken.
In the economic sphere, the Federal Reserve keeps 
interest rates low, waiting That the vaccination of the 
population advances until the pandemic is under control 
and that then there is a robust economic recovery.



Also in this first week of the Biden-Harris 
administration and there are two setbacks on 
immigration, one by the Governor of Texas. Also, 
Trump's impeachment is moving forward despite stiff 
Republican resistance.
Our first guest was the federal congressman for 
California Salud Carbajal.

In the early days of the Biden administration, the new 
administration has dedicated itself to reversing 
Stephen Miller's drastic anti-immigrant policies, 
implemented during Donald Trump's four-year tenure. The 
Justice Department officially struck down the "zero 
tolerance" rule that resulted in thousands of family 
separations. Our correspondent at the White House 
Rafael Sánchez-Cruz presented us with the reprotect.

This week there were also severe setbacks to President 
Biden's actions on immigration. Who better to talk 
about this exciting topic happening in this country of 
immigrants than someone who has worked in the bowels of 
the national security agencies, U.S.C.I.S. And I.C.E. 
like attorney John Amaya.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 128 
/ Segment # 2
When: February 7th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 09:25
Description of program

Democratic Majority Leader Chuck Schumer announced on 
Wednesday an agreement with Republicans to organize the 
evenly divided chamber, ending a week-long showdown 
that prevented the new Democratic majority from 
establishing some operations early in the session. 
Congress that by the way has the largest number of 
Latinos in the history of the country. Senators can now 
"get to work quickly, with the Democrats," Schumer 
said. And this will be tested on issues such as 



immigration and many more. We talked about this with 
the president of the Free Initiative, Daniel Garza.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 129 
/ Segment # 1
When: February 15th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 13' 
00"
Description of program

Rafael Sánchez Cruz, our White House Correspondent told 
us the latest on the second Trump impeachment.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 130 
/ Segment # 1
When: February 21st. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 10' 
49"
Description of program

Joe Biden presented his immigration reform proposal. Is 
it a mirage in the desert or finally the light at the 
end of the tunnel for millions of undocumented people?

Exclusively one of the 50 Republican federal senators, 
Rick Scott speaks to politics and about the economic 
stimulus package, pandemic, immigration and more. He 
has the other side of the coin.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 133 
/ Segment # 1
When: March 14th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 11' 53"
Description of program

President Joe Biden, addressed the country on Thursday 
in prime time for the first time since he assumed the 
presidency on the occasion of the first anniversary of 
the restrictions to mitigate the pandemic against 



covid-19 that has left more than 29 million cases 
confirmed and more than 525 thousand fatalities.
Also this week, the third economic stimulus package was 
signed that aims to help millions just when, according 
to the most recent survey on the matter, it indicates 
that
38% of Latinos and 29% of African Americans have 
experienced a layoff at home at some point in the past 
year, compared to 21% of white Americans. We talked 
about this and more with the new president of the 
Hispanic caucus of the United States Congress, the 
congressman and also doctor, Raúl Ruíz.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 135 
/ Segment # 1
When: March 28th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 12' 26"
Description of program

Every day on television, social media, radio, Anthony 
Stephen Fauci, physician-scientist and immunologist who 
serves as director of the National Institute of Allergy 
and Infectious Diseases of the country and since the 
beginning of the Biden administration is the main 
medical adviser to the president and it has become a 
daily presence of the pandemic against covid-19. Just 
this week he said that it is very likely that the Astra 
Zeneca vaccine is very good but the fact that outdated 
figures on its effectiveness have been released is 
unfortunate because "this kind of thing casts doubt on 
vaccines and perhaps contributes to the hesitation of 
those who should use them We exclusively present Dr. 
Fauci.

Meanwhile, we have 3 more weekends of the so-called 
"spring break" which has become a headache for 
authorities in some cities and for their doctors and 
nurses a terrifying prediction: A fourth wave of 
infections. Our White House correspondent Rafael 
Sanchez Cruz made us a report.



2.- ECONOMY 
Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 123 
/ Segment # 1
When: January 3rd. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 10' 
23"
Description of program

This week, experts say that President Trump created a 
multi-billion dollar debacle. And he got nothing in 
return. This is in the wake of the decision to delay 
signing the $ 900 billion pandemic aid package that 
could end up costing millions of workers lost or 
delayed benefits, as the five-day delay allowed 
extended pandemic unemployment assistance to lapse. Ben 
Monterroso, advisor to the organization poderlatinx, 
talks about it.

The covid-19 pandemic has its epicenter in California 
where public health officials reactivated strict stay-
at-home orders for 11 southern California counties, 
including Los Angeles, and areas of central and 
northern California. .
In them, restaurants are prohibited from serving 
outside patios and tables, and they keep shopping 
centers operating at 20% of their capacity, and the 
closure of gyms and other non-essential businesses is 
considered. Los Angeles remains the focus of the 
pandemic with 29,464 positive cases since the pandemic 
began. And the hospitals are at full capacity.
At the same time, the vaccination of healthcare 
personnel throughout the United States continues at 
full speed and one of the largest hospital groups in 
the country, launches a study sponsored by the cdc to 
understand the spread, symptoms and adoption of covid 
vaccines -19.
To talk about this and more we link with dr. Federico 
Asch who is the director of cardiovascular 
laboratories, Medstar health research institute.



Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 124 
/ Segment # 3
When: January 11th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 03' 
42"
Description of program

Millions of people in the country continue to suffer 
because they have fewer hours of work per week or are 
flat on the unemployment lists. Federal or local aid is 
not enough and for those looking for another way to 
have an income this can become a risk.
The FBI nationwide warns of fraud in the wake of or 
related to the pandemic. We talked about this and more 
with Christina Garza from the Federal Bureau of 
Investigation.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 126 
/ Segment # 1
When: January 24th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 13' 
25"
Description of program

The pandemic of covid-19 and the economy occupy the 
attention of the new administration, measures such as 
extending the pause in the payment of student loans and 
other debts to prevent people from being expelled from 
their houses who are not able to pay the rent due the 
pandemic are on the list of priorities.
We talk about economics but in an easy to understand 
way with Professor Nicolas Cachanosky from the faculty 
of economics at the Metropolitan State University in 
Denver, Colorado.



Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 127 
/ Segment # 2
When: January 31st. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 06' 
24"
Description of program

On the other hand, the most important effect of the 
pandemic is undoubtedly the economic one. However, the 
United States Federal Reserve (FED) announced on 
Wednesday that it will keep its benchmark interest rate 
close to zero and that it will continue with its 
monthly federal bond purchase program to prop up the 
economy while there is a recovery thanks to 
vaccination. massive that would bring the pandemic 
under control.
Biden wants the middle class to lead this economic 
recovery but this seems to take a long time to come. 
Because we will not run with the same fate as the one 
thousand most important billionaires in the country to 
whom I take only listen well:
Nine months to recover their fortunes after the 
coronavirus pandemic. According to oxfam 
international's annual inequality report, it will take 
the world's poorest people more than ten years. We talk 
about economics in an easy and understandable way. That 
is why we have invited Stan Veuger, an economist at the 
American Enterprise Institute in Washington D.C.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 128 
/ Segment # 2
When: February 7th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 09:25
Description of program

The world economic forum announced this week that it is 
again postponing its most important meeting of the 
year, known as the Davos Forum, until August and it 
will be in Singapore and not in the Swiss Alps as the 
pandemic remains uncontrollable in Europe. Meanwhile in 
the United States the economic aid package for the 



pandemic and its strategy to curb the crisis were 
undoubtedly the legislative priority of the White House 
this week. The president is willing to ask for less but 
he says he does not want to lower the individual check 
of $ 1,400 per eligible taxpayer. We talked about this 
and more with the economist Manuel Ramos.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 129 
/ Segment # 2
When: February 15th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 9' 
11"
Description of program

Democrats on the House of Representatives labor and 
education committee approved a federal minimum wage 
proposal of $ 15 an hour included in President Biden’s 
coronavirus relief package.
Raising the federal minimum wage from $ 7.25 to $ 15 an 
hour by 2025 would cut jobs by 1.4 million, but lift 
about 900,000 Americans out of poverty, according to a 
study released by the congressional budget office. The 
federal deficit would increase by about $ 54 billion 
over 10 years.
There are millions of Latino families struggling to 
survive the ravages of the pandemic, including so-
called essential workers in some cases without any 
protection.
At the end of April last year, an executive order from 
the now-former President Trump ordered to keep open the 
plants that produce chicken, pork and beef.
Months later, Congress investigates hundreds of deaths 
of workers in these industries. Our correspondent 
Carlos Moreno from Colorado has us more.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 131 
/ Segment # 1



When: February 28th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 10' 
32"
Description of program

The number of Americans applying for unemployment 
benefits increased, evidence that businesses continue 
to suffer from the pandemic. Exclusively, the leader of 
the country's national chamber of commerce explains to 
us how small companies could save themselves and their 
employees.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 132 
/ Segment # 1
When: March 7th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 13' 01"
Description of program

And economy is closely related to the reopening of life 
as we knew it when the herd immunization was supposedly 
achieved at the end of this year thanks to vaccines. 
But curiously, within the group that is most infected, 
it is also the group that is most reluctant to get 
vaccinated. We talked about this and more with Lili Gil 
Valletta who is the C.E.O. And President of the market 
research firm Culturintel and the agency Cien +.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 133 
/ Segment # 2
When: March 14th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 10' 51"
Description of program

Economist Manuel Ramos in Los Angeles, California talks 
about a survey showing that 4 out of 10 Americans say 
they still feel the financial impact of losing a job or 
income within their home. Economic recovery remains 
very difficult for many one year after the coronavirus 
pandemic, however the third economic stimulus package 
could help thousands of people.



Latina women across the country have shown courage and 
struggle by suffering the most during the COVID-19 
pandemic, as many of them used to work in the service 
sector. From Denver Colorado, Yamile Arango presented 
the report to us.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 134 
/ Segment # 1
When: March 21st. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 13' 37"
Description of program

The arrival of the long-awaited stimulus check to 
millions of families, and also other benefits such as 
unemployment or to pay mortgages or rents or tax 
credits for children under 17, continue to occupy the 
headlines. To talk about this and more, we invited our 
friend Robert López, an expert in taxes and finances.

3.-LATINOS IN THE COMMUNITY 

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 129 
/ Segment # 3
When: February 15th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 3' 
49"
Description of program

In Politics Now, Tsi-tsi-ki Félix introduced one of the 
four Latinos in history who has been honored by both 
governments; United States and Mexico. Dr. Juan Andrade 
received the Presidential Citizens Medal, the second 
highest civilian award in the United States, and the 
National Ohtli Award, the highest honor bestowed by the 
government of Mexico. He has also earned five college 
degrees. And he has been recognized five times as one 
of the most influential Hispanics in America.



Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 131 
/ Segment # 2
When: February 28th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 10' 
53"
Description of program

Lorena Gonzalez, is a lawyer of Mexican origin who is 
emerging to occupy the mayor's office of the capital of 
multinational companies such as Amazon, Boeing and 
Starbucks (Seattle, Washington) we spoke with her 
exclusively.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 131 
/ Segment # 3
When: February 28th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 4' 
34"
Description of program

A week after the landing of the Perseverance vehicle on 
the planet Mars, the astronaut José Hernández talks 
about how he saw the stars and planets as a child 
during the early mornings in the fields that made him 
dream of achieving what for many was impossible.



4.- LATIN AMERICA 
Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 128 
/ Segment # 2
When: February 7th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 09:25
Description of program

The U.S. - México Foundation has just issued a new 
study on migration in Mexico. We are not just talking 
about the thousands of Central Americans seeking to 
make their way to the United States. Enrique Perret 
who, in addition to being the director of the 
organization, is editor-in-chief of the report: 
"Immigration in Mexico: More openness, fewer barriers."

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 133 
/ Segment # 2
When: March 14th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 10' 51"
Description of program

This week, the International Women's Day was 
commemorated, institutionalized by the United Nations 
in 1975. Due to its origin and the tragic events that 
it recalls, this date is not a festive celebration but 
a day to make visible the inequality between women and 
men according to experts on the subject have said. 
Paradoxically, detractors gladly viewed images of 
violent protests in various cities throughout Latin 
America. We talked about this and more from Mexico City 
with Karla Micheel Salas, a feminist lawyer and human 
rights defender.



5.- PUBLIC SAFETY 
Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 125 
/ Segment # 3
When: January 17th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 07' 
03"
Description of program

A new report from the Center for Fighting Digital Hate 
has criticized such companies for allowing the anti-
vaccine movement to remain on their platforms. The 
report's authors noted that social media accounts held 
by so-called anti-vaccines or antivaxxers have 
increased their following by at least 7.8 million 
people since 2019. The report noted that 31 million 
people follow anti-vaccine groups on Facebook , with 17 
million people subscribing to similar accounts on 
YouTube.
Carlos Moreno in aurora Colorado tells us how these 
messages on networks impact Latinos in cities like 
aurora.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 128 
/ Segment # 3
When: February 7th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 03:21
Description of program

The department of homeland security plays a critical 
role in Super Bowl security operations. And this year's 
is so much more special as in the stadium and behind 
the scenes, security officers in Tampa are preparing 
for an overwhelming range of potential threats, from 
COVID-19 and domestic terrorist attacks to rogue crowds 
cheering their local team. The coordination of local, 
state and federal agencies must be perfect. We 
contacted David Perez Hansen from Tampa Bay in the 
Sunshine State.



Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 131 
/ Segment # 1
When: February 28th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 10' 
32"
Description of program

The ex-wife of drug trafficker Joaquin “el Chapo 
Guzmán” is arrested at Dulles airport in Virginia. Emma 
Coronel is accused of drug trafficking among other 
charges.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 135 
/ Segment # 2
When: March 28th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 07' 18"
Description of program

Once again, the country was dressed in mourning after 
the death of 10 innocents who unfortunately were in the 
wrong place and time, something that could happen to 
any of us. Once again it was revealed that mental 
health and access to firearms are a lethal combination. 
Colorado Governor Jared Polis said Tuesday that there 
are indications that Ahmad Al Aliwi Alissa, accused of 
killing the 10 people, was driven by mental problems 
and "extreme paranoia," but said the motive for the 
attack was "pure evil. ".
This 21-year-old man, pleaded guilty in March 2018 to 
assault in the third degree for attacking a classmate 
and was sentenced to one year of probation, 48 hours of 
community service and treatment for the anger that it 
appears it was of no use. And as every time this 
happens, we see the usual "Thoughts and prayers", an 
increase in the sale of firearms and the issue of 
firearms control in Congress.
On Tuesday, former President Obama called politicians 
who oppose firearms control cowards, after President 
Biden called for a congressional ban on automatic 
weapons and high-capacity chargers. We talked about 



this and more with the constitutional lawyer Ángel 
Leal.

6.- HEALTH 
Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 123 
/ Segment # 1
When: January 3rd. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 10' 
23"
Description of program

The covid-19 pandemic has its epicenter in California 
where public health officials reactivated strict stay-
at-home orders for 11 southern California counties, 
including Los Angeles, and areas of central and 
northern California. .
In them, restaurants are prohibited from serving 
outside patios and tables, and they keep shopping 
centers operating at 20% of their capacity, and the 
closure of gyms and other non-essential businesses is 
considered. Los Angeles remains the focus of the 
pandemic with 29,464 positive cases since the pandemic 
began. And the hospitals are at full capacity.
At the same time, the vaccination of healthcare 
personnel throughout the United States continues at 
full speed and one of the largest hospital groups in 
the country, launches a study sponsored by the cdc to 
understand the spread, symptoms and adoption of covid 
vaccines -19.
To talk about this and more we link with dr. Federico 
Asch who is the director of cardiovascular 
laboratories, Medstar health research institute.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 124 
/ Segment # 2
When: January 11th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 10' 
31"
Description of program



This week, experts from the World Health Organization 
who were going to investigate the origin of the 
coronavirus in China, had to postpone their trip 
because the powerful Asian giant had not authorized 
their entry. Beijing and the WHO are still negotiating 
the details of the experts' visit to the place where 
the virus was first known, Wuhan. Something that 
President Trump has said for months and even caused the 
United States to leave the body. The question that 
almost a year after the pandemic we still ask ourselves 
is whether the present administration took action on 
the matter in time. This below is our editorial 
analysis.

Meanwhile, the situation in California, the center of 
the Covid-19 pandemic, is more than critical, since the 
death toll exceeds 11 thousand and the number of 
infected already reaches one million cases. Hospitals, 
which have been reported to have collapsed for several 
weeks, continue to receive patients and it is reported 
that county ambulances sometimes take more than 8 hours 
to deliver patients to the emergency room and to top it 
all now face the request not to transport patients with 
little chance of survival to hospitals. On this topic 
we interviewed epidemiologist Dr. Ligia Peralta from 
the University of Maryland.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 125 
/ Segment # 2
When: January 17th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 09' 
01"
Description of program

This week it was confirmed that the US government will 
purchase an additional 1.25 million doses of the 
monoclonal antibody cocktail to treat patients with 
covid-19; One of the drugs from Roche and Regeneron 
Pharmaceuticals that was supplied to President Donald 
Trump when he tested positive for the disease.



This at the same time that it is intended to accelerate 
the vaccination of people vulnerable to the virus.
Our correspondent in the white house Rafael Sanchez 
Cruz had a report on it and we also spoke with Dr. 
Maria Marquez who is the Medical Director of the Mary’s 
Center in the country's capital.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 125 
/ Segment # 3
When: January 17th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 07' 
03"
Description of program

A new report from the Center for Fighting Digital Hate 
has criticized such companies for allowing the anti-
vaccine movement to remain on their platforms. The 
report's authors noted that social media accounts held 
by so-called anti-vaccines or antivaxxers have 
increased their following by at least 7.8 million 
people since 2019. The report noted that 31 million 
people follow anti-vaccine groups on Facebook, with 17 
million people subscribing to similar accounts on 
YouTube.
Carlos Moreno in aurora Colorado tells us how these 
messages on networks impact Latinos in cities like 
aurora.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 126 
/ Segment # 3
When: January 24th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 05' 
58"
Description of program

The main challenge for the Biden-Harris administration 
in its start. It is an immediate challenge, a challenge 
that affects us all. Ending the Covid-19 pandemic that 
this week reached a fatidic figure of four hundred 
thousand deaths.



We talked about this and more with Dr. Ilan Shapiro. 
Medical Director of health and education of Altamed.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 127 
/ Segment # 2
When: January 31st. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 06' 
24"
Description of program

If the current rate of contagion is maintained, the 
Centers for Disease Prevention and Control (CDC), which 
project that more than 500 thousand deaths from covid-
19 will be reached throughout the country by February 
20. At a press conference, the newly appointed director 
of the CDs, Rochelle Walensky, said that, although the 
number of daily cases nationwide has decreased in the 
last week, the rate of infections in the country 
remains "extraordinarily high." The United States leads 
the number of COVID-19 infections worldwide, with 
almost 26 million cases. This week, unfortunately, it 
was confirmed that the world exceeded 100 million cases 
and more than 2 million deaths.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 127 
/ Segment # 3
When: January 31st. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 03' 
51"
Description of program

The high commissioner of the NFL, Roger Godell, 
informed that there will be an audience at Raymond 
James Stadium when the Buccaneers face the Kansas 
Chiefs in the final.
The super bowl will have 22 thousand fans and 7,500 
will enter free, because it will be nurses, doctors and 
medical personnel as a way to honor their profession 
and their work during the pandemic.



Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 128 
/ Segment # 1
When: February 7th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 13:14
Description of program

New cases of COVID-19 across the country are on the 
decline, but variants of the virus are a threat, warned 
the center for disease control CDC. This at the same 
time that Republican senators continue with a counter 
proposal to President Biden's original plan for a third 
economic stimulus package and a brutal delay in some 
states to achieve those 100 million inoculations in 100 
days. Illinois Senator Tammy Duckworth goes on these 
topics with Tsi-Tsi-Ki Félix.

April 30 will be the first 100 days of Joe Biden's 
term. And do not forget that one of his promises would 
be to administer 100 million vaccines against COVID-19. 
We are talking about a million doses a day. Just on 
Wednesday of this week, according to the Washington 
Post, 27 million people would have received one or both 
doses of the vaccine. Anthony Fauci, a government 
infectious disease expert, said we should continue 
social distancing and even wear "double masks" for 
added protection.
We talked about this and more with Laurie Ann Ximenez-
Fyvie, doctor of medical sciences from Harvard 
University, professor and researcher of microbiology at 
the National Autonomous University of Mexico and author 
of the book "Un irreparable damage."



Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 130 
/ Segment # 1
When: February 21st. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 10' 
49"
Description of program

Dr. José Mayorga, an expert from the University of 
California, talks about the recommendations of the 
C.D.C. For the reopening of schools.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 131 
/ Segment # 2
When: February 28th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 10' 
53"
Description of program

Depression in children and adults continues to increase 
and distance learning could be an accessory to 
something worse like depression or suicide. We 
interview therapist Frances Chinchilla.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 132 
/ Segment # 1
When: March 7th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 13' 01"
Description of program

The Governor of Texas, Greg Abbott, issued an executive 
order lifting the restrictions imposed by the pandemic 
as of Wednesday, March 9, eliminating all mask 
requirements and prohibiting any local jurisdiction 
from penalizing its residents for not wearing masks.
This is the second-largest state in the country that is 
still reeling from the aftermath of a winter storm last 
month that caused power outages and water shortages. We 
talked about this and more with Dr. Ilan Shapiro from 
Los Angeles, California.



Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 133 
/ Segment # 1
When: March 14th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 11' 53"
Description of program

Also this week the first recommendations of the CDC for 
people vaccinated against covid-19 that allow measures 
towards an almost normal life without masks and social 
distancing but this has caused controversy.
We discussed this and more with a lung health expert at 
Johns Hopkins University in Baltimore Maryland, Dr. 
William Checkley.

 
Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 134 
/ Segment # 3
When: March 21st. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 04' 21"
Description of program

The biopharmaceutical Astra Zeneca reaffirmed the 
effectiveness of its vaccine against covid-19, however 
some people in Denmark and Norway reported blood clots 
after receiving said vaccine and here in the United 
States the FDA has not yet given the go-ahead for it to 
be used emergency. But this type of information, when 
misinterpreted, generates rumors and misinformation. 
This week Europe and the US. They said there is no 
relationship between clot cases and the vaccine. We 
talked about this and more with Dr. Héctor Frisbie from 
Colorado.



7.-IMMIGRATION 
Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 126 
/ Segment # 2
When: January 24th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 06' 
37"
Description of program

This week, POTUS introduced a broad immigration bill on 
the first day of his administration, hoping to provide 
an eight-year path to citizenship for approximately 11 
million people living without us living. Legal, the 
legislation directs Biden to fulfill an important 
campaign promise for latin voters and other immigrant 
communities after four years of restrictive policies 
from Trump and Stephen Miller.
The legislation provides one of the quickest roads to 
citizenship for the undocumented, but does not include 
the traditional border security exchange favored by 
many republicans. We talk about this and more with 
immigration attorney Gunther Sanabria.

As for immigration, the currency is in the air! But 
will the campaign promises could be kept? We will know 
the answer within a thousand and four hundred and sixty 
days when it is finished, this newly released 
administration. But what will they face? What 
priorities must have to be successful? We talk about it 
with Sulma Arias who is an activist and director of the 
immigration program for the Community Change 
organization.



Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 128 
/ Segment # 2
When: February 7th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 09:25
Description of program

The U.S. - México Foundation has just issued a new 
study on migration in Mexico. We are not just talking 
about the thousands of Central Americans seeking to 
make their way to the United States. Enrique Perret 
who, in addition to being the director of the 
organization, is editor-in-chief of the report: 
"Immigration in Mexico: More openness, fewer barriers."

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 129 
/ Segment # 2
When: February 15th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 9' 
11"
Description of program

A federal judge in Texas extended the blockade against 
the measure issued by Joe Biden to stop the 
deportations of immigrants, which was part of the first 
actions of his administration. Also, Mexico stopped 
accepting migrant families deported from the United 
States and in cities like McAllen and Laredo in Texas a 
wave of immigrants not seen in years. To discuss this, 
we invited immigration attorney Kelly Ortega

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 130 
/ Segment # 2
When: February 21st. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 9' 
57"
Description of program

Our correspondent in Denver, Colorado reports on 
employees of a D.M.V. where driver's licenses are given 
to undocumented persons, and it is discovered that the 
employees secretly sent the information to I.C.E.



The Catholic Church of the United States offers to 
organize aid for the wave of migrants coming from the 
south to the border with Mexico. The humanitarian 
crisis is expected to reach alarming levels. Sean 
Callahan C.E.O. And president of Catholic Relief 
Services speaks exclusively.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 131 
/ Segment # 1
When: February 28th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 10' 
32"
Description of program

This week there was expectation before Joe Biden's 
immigration proposal of a possible immigration 
adjustment for agricultural workers without legal stay. 
And for those protected by TPS and DACA. The plan 
contemplates the creation of a new status with a 
duration of six years that can be renewed. Likewise, 
after five years, people in this status could apply for 
permanent residence; three years later, he could also 
start the naturalization process and obtain 
citizenship.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 131 
/ Segment # 2
When: February 28th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 10' 
53"
Description of program

Exclusively, the Governor of Colorado speaks of 
Venezuelans in immigration detention centers operated 
by private initiative that President Trump asked to be 
released hours before leaving power.



Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 132 
/ Segment # 2
When: March 7th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 9' 31"
Description of program

The death of 13 people in a vehicle accident in 
Holtville, California, very close to the border with 
Mexico, shows us the impunity and limitless cruelty of 
human traffickers.  Claudia Buccio prepared a report on 
the matter from the Imperial Valley agricultural 
region, which provides vegetables such as lettuce, 
onion, broccoli among others to supermarkets throughout 
the country. Holtville is even the carrot capital of 
the world. This area has become an important route for 
illegal crossings and now more than ever organized 
crime uses this area to trade in human lives. We talked 
about this and more with political analyst José Parra 
from Florida.

Migrants are not only abused before reaching their 
destination in the United States, but also those who 
have a made life are victims of criminals who, 
especially during the pandemic, stalk their prey in 
their workplaces, as our correspondent Carlos Moreno 
tells us below. from Colorado.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 133 
/ Segment # 3
When: March 14th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 03' 16"
Description of program

The Citizenship and Immigration Service (USCIS) 
Remember that Venezuelans eligible for TPS have a 
period of 180 days to submit their application. 
Beneficiaries will have a work permit and will be 
eligible if they apply for a travel permit. David Pérez 
Hansen in Tampa Bay presented us with the reactions of 
Venezuelans in the area.



Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 134 
/ Segment # 1
When: March 21st. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 13' 37"
Description of program

While two bills were presented in congress to grant a 
path to citizenship to "dreamers" and farm workers, the 
head of the department of national security appeared 
before the congress on what is currently happening on 
the border without forgetting of course the fight 
against the coronavirus pandemic and the long-awaited 
economic stimulus check and other benefits. The 
congressman for the fourth congressional district of 
Illinois Jesús "Chuy" García talked about all this and 
more with Tsi-Tsi-Ki Félix.

The House of Representatives voted last Thursday two 
immigration bills that would allow Citizenship to 
dreamers and workers in the agricultural sector.  Our 
White House correspondent Rafael Sánchez Cruz did the 
report.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 134 
/ Segment # 2
When: March 21st. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 07' 42"
Description of program

Republican congressmen visited the border, the 
entourage led by the head of the Republican minority in 
the lower house, Kevin McCarthy, said that "this is 
more than a crisis, it is a human anguish." Dalinda 
García, our correspondent in El Paso, Texas, has us the 
report of what happened.

Federal authorities said they found nearly twice as 
many minors who crossed the Mexican border 
unaccompanied by an adult than on an average day last 
month.



Thus, amid criticism of the situation, the secretary of 
national security, Alejandro Mayorkas, faced questions 
from congressmen for the first time since his 
confirmation. Mayorkas attacked the policies of his 
predecessors, and in front of the lower house national 
security committee refused to classify the situation at 
the border as a crisis. We precisely talked about it 
with Fernando García, who is the president of the 
Border Network for Human Rights from El Paso, Texas.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 135 
/ Segment # 3
When: March 28th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 06' 16"
Description of program

Given the refusal of the Biden-Harris administration to 
allow the press to enter immigration detention centers, 
Democratic federal congressman Henry Cuéllar shared 
with the axios news site, images obtained inside one of 
those centers in Donna, Texas something that has 
generated another of so many controversies. Camila Peña 
from McAllen, Texas made the report.

Estimates indicate that the number of migrants arriving 
in the United States in less than a month has risen to 
more than 100,000 and is expected to double in just a 
few weeks. From Tegucigalpa, Honduras, one of the 
countries that unfortunately after decades of 
corruption, violence, poverty and natural disasters 
make thousands want to travel north is Mr. Conor Walsh, 
head of the headquarters of the Catholic Relief 
Services organization.

8.- EDUCATION
Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 129 
/ Segment # 1
When: February 15th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 13' 
00"



Description of program

This week, we witnessed a brutal fight between the city 
of Chicago and the teachers union that is replicated in 
other cities around the country. The Chicago Teachers 
Union approved an agreement with the nation's third-
largest school district to return students to school 
during the coronavirus pandemic. These while the C.D.C. 
He promised days before to review the rules for the 
reopening of schools as they had instructed last 
September. Teachers across the country are against it, 
parents are in favor.
To talk about this and more we invited Christy Moreno 
from Kansas City who is a delegate of the National 
Union of Parents.

The cases of depression in our students across the 
country are very serious. In the largest school 
district in the state of Nevada, in Clark County, 18 
suicides in nine months of school closure is double the 
nine that the district had during the entire previous 
year. Our correspondent in Las Vegas, Alex Zapata told 
us more about this terrifying situation.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 132 
/ Segment # 3
When: March 7th. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 3' 28"
Description of program

A recent survey by the organization Learning Heroes and 
Univision found that the vast majority of parents in 
the United States believe that elementary schools are 
preparing their children adequately and pointing the 
way to college, but only a third of students master 
core subjects out of eighth grade. "Route to the 
Future" is the guide for parents to help their children 
in each step of their education.
We spoke with Windy Lopez-Aflitto, vice president of 
content for the Learning Heroes organization.



And for kicker we roll out b-roll of our anchors and 
reporters reading to students on the 2021 Read Across 
America day.

9.- RELIGION 
Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 123 
/ Segment # 3
When: January 3rd. 2021 (Sunday 5:00 pm) Length: 4' 39"
Description of program

On March 13, 2013 Jorge Mario Bergoglio became Pope 
Francis, head of the Catholic Church and sovereign of 
the Vatican state. Francisco is the first Jesuit pope, 
the first in America, the first in the southern 
hemisphere. Austen Ivereigh is his biographer with whom 
we met from the UK to talk precisely about the latest 
publication of Pope Francis.


